Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

The Choo Choo, Loretto, MN
January 3, 2015, 3:00 pm
Officers Present:


Sergeant at Arms:
President
Todd Riba
X
Fred Pawlek

X
Vice President
Jim Kosse
X
Kimmer Robertson


Secretary
Patty Barnes
X
Michael Shinn

X
Treasurer
Becky Hasslen
X
Cousin Steve

X
Chapter Rep
Mike Jencks 
X
John Houston

X



Keith Knee

X
Total number of members attending:  34, Guests:  0
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:  3:00 pm
Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:
President thanked everyone for coming and officer elections start this month. Todd passed around the promo ads for people to make comments on. 
Vice President no remarks at this time.
OFFICER REPORTS

• Secretary’s report: 

Mike Berger made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes. Smoker 2nd.  Motion passed.
	


Treasurer's Report - December 2014
For the Ninth Month Ending December 31, 2014

Presented at January 3rd, 2015 Meeting: Choo Choo Restaurant & Bar, Loretto, 3:00 pm

 

Started December with                                                                                         $2,242.80
 

Income:
Donations collected for the Food Shelf                                                                        $6.00

Donations collected for Toys for Tots                                                                          $1.00

Donations collected for flowers for Hardtail's father's funeral and the MRF          
  $83.67

Transfer from Toys for Tots fund                                                                              $757.21
Total:                                                                                                                         $847.88
 

Expenses:
1st class RN mailed to LC Rep – December                                                                  $2.00

Purchase of toys for Toys for Tots                                                                             $758.21

Transfer to Food Shelf Fund                                                                                          $6.00

Balance due for Hall Rental for 2015 Grounded Hogs Party                                    $225.00

Liquor license for 2015 Grounded Hogs Party                                                            $75.00

Security deposit for Hall Rental for 2015 Grounded Hogs Party                              $500.00

Lake Chapter 2015 calendars                                                                                     $184.00

Liquor liability insurance for 2015 Grounded Hogs Party                                         $150.00
Total:                                                                                                                        $1,900.21
 

December Ending Balance                                                                                      $1,190.47
 
Earmarks:
Flowers for Hardtail's father's funeral and the MRF$                                                  83.67

Seed money for promotional idea                                                                             $150.00

Products donated to ABATE U Auction                                                                     $70.00

Reimburse Chapter Rep - Hotel Rm @ BOD (1 remaining of 3 per year)                 $80.00

2015 Grounded Hogs Party                                                                                           $0.00

2014 Member of the Year Membership/Plaque                                                          $80.00

Business card ad in Road Noise for Crow River Farms                                              $12.00
Total:                                                                                                                          $475.67

 

Petty Cash:                                                                                                                   $20.60
MRF Donation Fund:                                                                                                   $11.27
Chapter Gambling Fund:                                                                                            $373.99
Food Shelf Fund:                                                                                                          $93.19
Toys for Tots Fund:                                                                                                      $14.91
Buddy Bear Fund                                                                                                          $17.00
Grand Total:                                                                                                           $1,721.43
 

Spendable:                                                                                                                   $714.80
 • Chapter Rep Report:  Mike reported that the next B.O.D. was coming up on January 17th. Let him know if there is anything you would like brought before the board. 
Motion to accept Officer’s report as presented – Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the reports, Smoker seconded. Motion passed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
• Special Events (Becky and Dave Clifton): 

Becky passed around the signup sheets for all areas of working at the Grounded Hogs fundraiser. Smoker will provide a suburban for the shuttle service and Dial-A-Ride will operate the shuttle service.  Turn in your advance tickets, sold and unsold, before January 31st. Fred Pawlek made a motion to donate $200.00 to Dial-A-Ride from our gambling account. Dave Clifton 2nd. Motion passed.
For the A.B.A.T.E. U Hospitality Room we will have a potluck on Friday night. Smoker will provide a meal for Saturday night. Keith Knee made a motion to spend up to $150.00 for the meal Saturday night in the Hospitality Room. Cousin Steve 2nd. Motion passed.

• Products (Holly R. and Danita):  No report available. The Lake Chapter calendars are in. Holly is looking for old t-shirts to make a quilt for the fundraiser.
• State Rally (Jim K):  Smoker reported that last year’s rally brought in 580 people. The board is looking into a piece of property to purchase. Mack has an article in the upcoming Road Noise. There will be a discussion at the January Board meeting so please try to attend. 
• Dial-A-Ride (Mike E):  No report available. 
• Public Relations: (Mitch B):  No report available. Todd passed around a thank you note we received from Camp Friendship for the donation we made in honor of Smiley.
• Website (Charm B):  The website is up and running again.
• Social Media (Jim K):  No report available.
• Training and Education (Mary B):  Mary is trying to schedule the BRC2 and the Civilian Police Course for May 9th and 10th. Contact Mary if you would like to take these courses. There will be a $15.00 deposit required for each class you want to register for with balance due the day of the classes. Mary is also checking on having a Road Guard class for our chapter. More information to follow.
· Membership and Retention (Dave C): We have 279 members.
Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the committee reports. Smoker seconded. Motion passed.
LEGISLATIVE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
 MRF Report: (Dawn):  Mike Berger discussed how the MRF is also a part of A.B.A.T.E. and we are all fighting for the same freedoms. Mike and Todd are working on a fundraising idea for our chapter to benefit the MRF.
• Minnesota Motorcycle Safety Task Force: (Mitch B): Mike Berger in Mitch’s absence talked about how educational the Task Force Meetings are. This is where the Road Guard Bill started. The meetings are held in St. Paul and if you would like to attend you can contact Mitch.
• Legislative Report (Todd R): Todd discussed the talking points for the Lake Chapter Bikerday at the Capitol. The information is on the A.B.A.T.E. of MN website. We are still working on the failure to yield bill. Senator Carlson may help back the bill and we need to find someone on the other side of the isle to work with Carlson.
Lake Chapter Day at the Capitol will be February 11th. Meet at the Delano Legion and we will figure out driving arrangements. 
Fred Pawlek made a motion to accept the Legislative Reports. Smoker seconded. Motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

There was a discussion on the status of the Buddy Bears. We currently don’t have any and there are a few places looking for some. Bill Jenson from Mediacom and Lake Chapter member will make a $300.00 donation towards the purchase of Buddy Bears. Fred will contact the new Buddy Bear Chair to find out when they come in.
NEW BUSINESS:
Michael Shinn made a motion to donate $25.00 to the Rolling Thunder Run. Fred seconded. Motion passed.
Voting for Member of the Year took place. The nominations were: Kimmer, Dave Clifton, Jim Kosse.  The presentation will take place at the February meeting.

Officer Nominations are as follows:

President: Smoker

Vice President: Mike Berger

Treasurer: Becky Hasslen

Secretary: Maureen O’Hern

State Rep: Mike Jencks

Sgt at Arms: Keith Knee, Michael Shinn, John Houston, Cousin Steve, Fred Pawlek

UPCOMING EVENTS:

January 31st – (February meeting) – Madigan’s Maple Lake, 3:00 pm

February 7th – Grounded Hogs Fundraiser, Rockford Township Hall

February 11th – Lake Chapter Day at the Capitol

March 14th – Chapter meeting at Jacque B’s, Montrose, 3:00 pm

April 4th – Chapter meeting at Chops, Hanover, 3:00 pm

May 2nd – Chapter meeting TBD, 3:00 pm and Ditch Pick Up in St. Boni starting at noon.
Mike Berger made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes. Smoker 2nd.  Motion passed.

Motion to accept Officer’s report as presented – Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the reports, Smoker seconded. Motion passed.

Fred Pawlek made a motion to donate $200.00 to Dial-A-Ride from our gambling account. Dave Clifton 2nd. Motion passed.
Keith Knee made a motion to spend up to $150.00 for the meal Saturday night in the Hospitality Room. Cousin Steve 2nd. Motion passed.

Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the committee reports. Smoker seconded. Motion passed.

Fred Pawlek made a motion to accept the Legislative Reports. Smoker seconded. Motion passed.

Michael Shinn made a motion to donate $25.00 to the Rolling Thunder Run. Fred seconded. Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 4:08 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Barnes
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